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Information Report 
File No: P 724 510 

 

Date April 22, 2025 

Author Krista Gilbert, Planning Technician 

Subject Bylaw No. 3317 & Bylaw No. 3318 (Lyttle Lake / Vertz) 

 

BACKGROUND 

Bylaws No. 3317 and 3318 received first and second reading at the November 8, 2024 Board 

of Directors meeting. A public hearing was authorized and held on December 2, 2024. The 

public hearing report which included a late referral response from the ʔAkisq̓nuk First Nation 

was reviewed and accepted at the December 13, 2024 meeting. In order to accommodate 

further consultation with the ʔAkisq̓nuk First Nation on the referral response the two bylaws 

were not put forward to be considered for third reading at the December meeting. 

Since December, meetings have been held between RDEK staff and the applicant, RDEK 

staff and ʔAkisq̓nuk First Nation staff and the applicant and ʔAkisq̓nuk First Nation staff to 

further discuss the proposed bylaws. The RDEK was advised that the bylaws would be on the 

agenda of the ʔAkisq̓nuk First Nation Council on March 5th. However, no further 

correspondence or communication has been received from ʔAkisq̓nuk First Nation to date.  

The applicants have advised the RDEK that they will be proceeding with the application 

without any changes.  

Authorization of a second public hearing is required to meet legislative requirements of the 

Local Government Act.  

 

Attachments 
 Bylaws 
 Location Map 
 November 2024 Staff Report 

 


